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Library News 

A Tradition of Excellence 

The School Photographer will be at  our school on 
Thursday 25th and Friday 26th February. 

 
Photo envelopes have been sent home with students this week. 

 
Orders must be returned to class teachers any day prior to photo day.  As some 
of these envelopes were pre-printed late last year, we ask parents to please 
ensure that all current details on the envelope are filled in (for example class). 
 
 

 
School banking will 

recommence for the 
year next Tuesday 

9th February 

Bookclub issue 1 for 2021 is now available. 
 

Cash orders are due back to the library by 
Friday the 19th February, Week 4. 

Great day had by all 

Well done everyone! 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Kindergarten 
On Wednesday our Kindergarten students had their first day of school and they looked great in their 
school uniforms. All students had an individual first day of school photograph taken and if permission was 
granted, these are available on our school Facebook page. We have been impressed with how settled the 
Kinder students have been and look forward to watching them progress throughout the year. We would 
like all Kinder parents to attend our Kinder parent information evening as you will have the opportunity to 
meet the Kinder team and executive as well as find out more about the programs we run and how you can 
support the learning journey for your child at home.  Details of the date and time for this information 
evening will be in our next newsletter. 
  
P&C 
On Tuesday 9th February we will hold our first P&C meeting for the year. Our meetings commence at 
6:30pm in the School Library on our Primary Campus in Queen Street and go for approximately 1-2 hours 
depending on upcoming events and items on the agenda. We would love to see some new faces join our 
hard working P&C team.  
  
Swimming Carnival 
Yesterday our students from grades 3 to 6 plus some exceptional 8 year old swimmers from Year 2 
competed in our school swimming carnival. It was a lovely sunny day and all students either participated in 
competitive races or novelty events. It was a hive of activity at the Grafton pool complex and the 
student behaviour was exceptional. The sportsmanship shown between students as well as the passion 
towards supporting their sporting houses is to be commended. A huge thank you to Mrs Philp and the 
PSSA team for organising the event.  
  
Changes to Primary Sport Day 
From next week, students in grades 3-6 will participate in grade sport every Friday. This means students 
are to wear their sports uniform every Friday. As the students participate in physical activity in the 
playground most days, black joggers can be worn all week. 
  
School Photos 
Please check school bags this afternoon for School Photo envelopes and other notes.  
  
Have a great weekend 
 
Kind regards, 
Miss Michelle McDonagh 
Principal 

From the Principal 

 
The first P & C Meeting for the year is Tuesday 9th February, starting at 6.30pm in the school library.  All 
welcome! The P & C would particularly like to extend an invitation to all of our new parents to come along and 
learn about what this important group within our school accomplishes. 

 
 
 
 

 
All students are currently being invoiced all applicable fees. An invoice will be issued for each student in the coming 
weeks and then posted home. 
 
This invoice will outline to parents the majority of fees applicable for the entire year. We have included school fees, 
textbooks, fees for extra curricular activities such as band, choir or dance and a deposit payment for our major 
excursions (further excursion payments for the major excursions will be applied as the excursion gets closer and 
costings finalised.) 
 
Payment can be made in cash, cheque, by EFTPOS at our Primary office, or online through our Parent Online Payments 
link on our website. If you wish to pay the invoiced fees one at a time, all at once or make a payment plan of a certain 
amount each fortnight that is fine.  To arrange such a payment plan, please speak to Jo or Miss Karen in the office. 

School Fees 
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